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Vol. 60 Issue  8   Aug 2016              5776 Tammuz/Av 
 

E-Mail: congregationbethohr@gmail.com         Synagogue Office:  732-257-1523  

The name of the 11th month on the Jewish calendar, Av, literally means 
“father.” It is customary to add the name “Menachem,” which means 
“comforter” or “consoler”—so Menachem Av. 

Av is the month in which both Temples were destroyed and many other trage-
dies occurred in Jewish history. At this time, it is easy for us to feel deserted, 
lost and alone, yet we are taught that our Father in heaven is there to comfort 
and console us. 

Av on one hand includes a “low point” on the Jewish calendar—the Ninth of Av, 
the day of the sin of the spies, and the destruction of both the First and Second 
Temples in Jerusalem. On the other hand, it also incorporates a “high point”: 
the 15th of Av, a day designated for finding one’s predestined soulmate, is  
considered one of the happiest days on the Jewish calendar. 
 
May we speedily merit the ultimate redemption, when days of sorrow will be 
turned to days of joy, and we will celebrate once again in our holy Temple in  
Jerusalem. 

Sunrise in Jerusalem - By Alex Levin  
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 

All Friday evening services begin at 7:30 p.m. unless otherwise stated, 
Saturday morning Shabbat services begin at 9:30 a.m., Sunday morning 
minyan begins at 9:00 a.m.  

UPCOMING EVENTS AND SERVICES 
Thurs Aug 4 Hebrew Class                   11:00 AM 
Fri Aug 5  Friday Evening Service           7:30PM  
Sat Aug 6  Shabbat Morning Service                    9:30AM 
Sun Aug 7  Sunday Morning Service             9:00AM 
   Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast 
Fri Aug 12  Friday Evening Service           7:30 PM 
Sat Aug 13  Shabbat Morning Service               9:30AM 
   Erev Tisha B’Av at Temple Beth Ahm 
   Shabbat Mincha Service                 6:45PM 
   Followed by light meal 
   Tisha B’Av fasting begins at           7:56PM 
   Study Session            8:00PM 
   Shabbat Ends at            8:41PM 
   Maariv & chanting of Eichal/Lamentation 
   Begins at                      8:45PM 
Sun Aug 14  Sunday Morning Tisha B’ Av Service        9:00AM 
Tues Aug 16 Customs and Practices            7:30PM 
Wed Aug 17 Sisterhood Board                   7:30PM 
Thurs Aug 18 Hebrew Class          11:00AM 
   Daytimers                    12:30PM 
Fri Aug 19  Friday Evening Service            7:30PM  
Sat Aug 20  Shabbat Morning Service                   9:30AM 
Sun Aug 21  Sunday Morning Service          9:00AM  
   Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast                   
Tues Aug 23 Rabbi Book Discussion         11:00AM 
   Talmud Class             7:30PM 
Thurs Aug 25 Hebrew Class                           11:00AM 
   Temple Exec Board Meeting           7:00PM 
   Temple Board Meeting             8:00PM 
Fri Aug 26  Friday Evening Service            7:30PM  
Sat Aug 27  Shabbat Morning Service                 9:30AM 
Sun Aug 28  Sunday Morning Service             9:00AM 
   Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast  
Mon Aug 29 High Holiday Ticket Sales          7:00-8:30PM  
Tues Aug 30 Customs and Practices           7:30PM 
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         Rabbi Mishkin’s  Message 

 

“The Summer of Opportunity” 
 
The Hebrew calendar presents us with a most unusual situation. Or-
dinarily the month of September is the month of the Yamim Nor-
aim, the High Holy Days. This year however the month of Septem-
ber coincides with Elul, the month that immediately precedes the 
High Holy Days when we begin the daily sounding of the Shofar.  
August therefore is quieter than it normally is for the Jewish peo-
ple. It is not a time of frantic preparation for the holiest days of the 

year and in that way it presents us with an opportunity. 
 
This coming August we should reserve some time and space to quietly  
contemplate and reflect upon what we would like to achieve in the coming year. 
This should lead us to think about the past year and what has troubled us as a  
nation. It seems to me that one of the greatest concerns we might have in the  
coming year is the level and frequency of the violent episodes that we have  
witnessed in our nation in the past year combined with inflammatory rhetoric 
from all sides. Orlando, Dallas, and Baton Rouge, to name only the most recent 
tragedies, serve to remind us of the challenges that we presently face as citizens of 
a civilized nation living under the rule of law.  How can we explain this excessive 
violence in our nation and in the world?  
 
If we look to our biblical past we might be reminded of the fact that times of great 
unrest, fear and anxiety are frequently responded to with inflammatory episodes 
and violence. Whether it was Moses’ striking of the rock, the rebellion of Korah 
or the divine plague that crippled the multitude of grumbling Israelites, those who 
wandered the wilderness experienced episode upon episode of excessive violence 
and tumultuous events.  In the end, however, this did not deter them from making 
it to the Promised Land.  Ultimately their faith in God and in the better nature of 
humanity’s potential prevailed.  
 
In the same regard, if we are to endure this time of “wilderness,” this time of great 
anxiety that we are presently experiencing in our nation we too must have faith 
that our better natures shall prevail in the end.  We must harbor a belief that our 
God expects us all to be better and to try harder to live as one unified nation. If we 
can open our hearts and minds to the concerns of others and if we can stop 
looking at our neighbors as enemies then we too can take a step towards peace 
and fellowship.  Times of anxiety and fear demand unity rather than dissension. 
We need open hearts not closed minds. Let us pray that the coming year will  
present us all with such an opportunity. 
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BETH OHR NEWS 
 

Chuck Rogol and Lysa Rogol would like to thank everyone who sent 
Gold cards for the birth of their granddaughter and niece.    

Phyllis Greenberg would like to thank Ann Branfman, Edna Yourman, 
Paula Yourman, Harriet Feld, Joe Shafran,  Meryl Finkelstein and Ira 
Donenfeld for helping out in the office after her recent hand surgery. 
 
Joe and Caroline Klein would like to thank all of you who sent good 
wishes on the marriage of their grandson Daniel to Katelyn Sobotka. 
 
Marilyn Gilbarg is very thankful for all the get well wishes and cards 
following her recent hospitalization.  She is now home and doing much 
better.  
 
Marcia Trechak wants to thank everyone for all their  good wishes on 
her recent shoulder replacement surgery.  
 
Mazel Tov to Linda and  Allen Skupp on their move  to a new home. 
  

Lysa Rogol would like to thank everyone who called and brought over 
meals while her dad was in Israel, and she was recovering from surgery.   
She really appreciates your kindness during her time of need. She  loves 
you all so much and can't thank you enough.  

 
Condolences 

 
Our sincerest condolences are extended to Bob and Ellie Honig and  
David and Alice Honig on the loss of Bob’s brother, and David’s uncle, 
Stephen Honig. 
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DAYTIMERS NEWS 

 THURSDAY, AUGUST 18 :  THE DELI MAN 
Congregation Beth Ohr Ballroom 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Join the Daytimers at Beth Ohr for lunch (optional) at 12:30 PM and The Deli Man, a 
documentary film, at 1:30 PM, followed by coffee and cake. 
  
The optional lunch will feature hot dogs and deli salads. (Don't tell your cardiologist!)  
The cost is $6.00 for members and $9.00 for non-members. 
  
The Deli Man is a documentary film directed by Erik Greenberg Anjou.  The principal 
guide of Deli Man is Ziggy Gruber, a third-generation delicatessen man, who owns one 
of the country's top delis - Kenny and Ziggy's in Houston.  Deli Man is the story of Jews 
- their immigration, migration, upward mobility, and assimilation. 
  
The program will conclude with coffee and cake. 
  
For details and to RSVP, please call Ira (732-679-2652) by Sunday, August 14. 

 
HIGH HOLIDAY SEATS 

 
High Holiday Seat Registration forms and information regarding pricing, seat assign-
ments, and changes to your seats,  has been mailed.   
 
Please remember that ALL OUTSTANDING BALANCE FOR DUES, BLDG. FUND, 
ETC. NEEDS TO BE PAID IN FULL PRIOR TO PURCHASING TICKETS.   
 
PLEASE NOTE 
The High Holiday seats in the Extended Sanctuary (Social Hall) have been renumbered.  
Therefore seat numbers have changed, but the seat location remains exactly the same.  
Row AA is now included in Row A, Row BB is  now included in Row B, etc. 
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Adult Education and Program Highlights 

 
It’s hard to believe the summer is half gone and we are looking at information 
about the High Holy Days.  With the fall come an increased number of activities 
and more opportunity to be involved in them.   Adult Education classes continue 
to flourish at Beth Ohr and we invite you to choose as many classes as you would 
like to attend. 
 
Rabbi Mishkin’s classes will continue on Tuesdays and Thursday mornings.  His 
morning and evening class schedule can be found in our monthly newsletters, in  
e-mails, in our weekly Shabbat booklets that are available in the synagogue  
sanctuary, and on the Sisterhood calendar. 
 
His every-other-Tuesday evening classes of Practices and Customs 2.0 will 
begin this month as the class learns about the theology and philosophy of the  
various movements in Judaism while studying prayer books from each  
denomination. 
 
On alternate weeks, Rabbi Mishkin will continue his study of Talmud, “Swim in 
the Sea of the Talmud.”  This class is also offered on Thursday mornings at 9:30. 
The Rabbi’s book discussion class, reviewing the book Not in G-d’s Name,  
continues every other Tuesday morning.  
 
The Conversational Spanish class will resume on September 15.   
Terrie Polovsky assures me that anyone can join at any time.  The class is held 
every Wednesday morning at 11:00 a.m. 
 
The Hebrew Reading class will also continue, but with a twist.  If you read  
Hebrew but would like to become more fluent, or if you would like to come  
practice reading while we discuss some of the High Holiday prayers, come to our 
HEBREW CRASH COURSE - HIGH HOLY DAY VERSION.  This will be a 
six-week session concentrating on reading and discussing some of the most  
well-known prayers from Rosh HaShana and Yom Kippur.  We will begin on 
Thursday, September 8.  
  
Once we have finished with this session, we will continue the Hebrew Reading/
Discussion class that allows you to practice and brush up on your Hebrew while 
discussing the meanings of prayers from our Shabbat service,   gaining some 
knowledge of the way Hebrew is constructed, learning some vocabulary, and just 
having a good time.  Classes at 11 a.m. Thursdays  
 
(continued on page 7) 
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Adult Education and Program Highlights (continued from page 6) 
 
Beginning Hebrew Crash Course – Are you interested in learning Hebrew  
reading from the very beginning?  If so, I would be glad to start another crash 
course on Thursday mornings at 10.  Please contact me if you can’t read at all, or 
once knew and forgot how.  Then you could even stay for the High Holiday dis-
cussion group, if you like.   
 
WRITE DOWN THESE DATES! 
 
GRANDPARENTS’ CIRCLE – Rabbi Mishkin and Rabbi Ari Saks continue to 
lead workshops designed for Jewish grandparents with intermarried children to 
provide them with support and information in navigating the issues of  
intermarriage and foster positive relationships with their grandchildren.  
The program is being presented with the support of the Jewish Federation in the 
Heart of New Jersey.   Three more sessions have been scheduled:  

 
Wednesday, Sept. 21, at 7:30 at Beth Ohr – a pre- High Holy Day  
discussion 
 
Sunday, October 23 at 3:00 – a Sukkot Family Ice Cream Party  
in Beth Ohr’s new sukkah 
 
Sunday, December 11 at 11 a.m. – a pre-Chanukah discussion  
at Beth Mordechai 

 
September 18 -  Come hear from a prominent speaker about what’s happening 
in Israel today and have an opportunity to help Israel by buying bonds and, at the 
same time, increasing your own portfolio at our ISRAEL BOND BRUNCH, 
honoring Barbara and Herman Schneider. 
 

NOVEMBER 4-6    Beyond classes, we also excitedly look forward to our 
“Rabbi-in-Residence Weekend.”  Please join us for a special weekend featuring 
Rabbi Gordon Jaffe.  He is a uniquely gifted congregational rabbi and we look 
forward to welcoming him to Congregation Beth Ohr. Additional information will 
be forthcoming soon. 

Sneak Peek—Torathon!! Sunday, April 30, 2017. 
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We honor the memories of our loved ones whose Yizkor and Yahrzeits were observed during the 
month of  June, July, and August. We acknowledge the following for their contributions to the Yizkor/
Yahrzeit Memorial Fund:  
 
DONATED BY:                                      IN  MEMORY OF: 
Suzanne Edwards    Joseph Lowenthal  
                                     Max Rubrum 
Arlene  & Nelson Silver                              Lillian Silver & Benjamin N. Schenker 
Sue Balaban                                             Max Balaban 
Pat & Don Gordon                                   Rose Gordon 
Ann Branfman                                          Susan Kosser 
Sandra Wishnia & Family                        Michael Wishnia 
Pat & Don Gordon                                   Lucille Post 
Elias Engber & Family                                   Steven Engber 
Glenda Levenstein                                          Sarah Levenstein 
Sheila Reinstein                                              Shari Widmayer 
Sheila Reinstein                                             Friends & Family 
Linda Garfinkel                                              Eva Rosenfeld 
Sarah & David Raymond                               Isadore Leo Simon 
Wilma & Allen Appel                                    Bennett Appel & Robert Davis 
Linda Skupp                                                   Morris Wishnick 
Doris Schulsinger                                           Morris Wishnick & her Family 
Meryl Finkelstein                                           Clara Gray               
Zelie & Mel Prussack & Family                    Victor Sass 
Marty Israel                                                    Rose Friedman 
Paula Yourman & Family                              Arnold Yourman 
Simon Family                                                 Wolf Goldhecht 
Sylvia Kagan                                                  Srul Nemet      
Eileen & Sid Birnbaum   Jennie Birnbaum 
 

 
BETH OHR CEMETERY 

 

Congregation Beth Ohr owns and operates a cemetery which is located on Ernston Road in Sayreville. 
The cemetery is a non-profit entity using existing funds and fundraising as its source of operating reve-
nues.  Membership in Beth Ohr entitles our congregants to the individual plot only, all other costs such 
as funeral, plot opening, memorial tablet costs, etc., are borne by the family. Please call  
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August Yahrzeits 
The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name.  It is customary to light a memorial candle on the eve of 
this date and to give tzedakah in memory of the deceased.  One should recite the Mourner’s Kaddish at services the evening before 
as well as the day of the Yahrzeit.  Please call Phyllis in the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523, if you need information about the 
schedule of worship.  The name of your departed will be read at the Friday evening and Shabbat morning services, the week before 
the Yahrzeit date which are represented by the dates in the columns which are in bold print. 

August 5/6 
Samuel Nussenbaum    8/7 
Benjamin Rabinowitz    8/7 
Raye Smith     8/7 
Lillian Silver     8/8 
Lester Gochberg    8/9 
Sally Kestenberg              8/10 
Cecil Mautner               8/10 
Jacquelyn Solomon               8/10 
Pauline Cheney              8/12 
Jacob Lowenthal              8/12 
Victor Sass               8/12 

               August 12/13 
Charles Dondes              8/13 
Nathan Krutoy               8/13 
Louis Boshak               8/14 
Bertha Fuerth               8/14 
Irving  Pearlstein              8/14 
Stephen Haft               8/15 
Carrie Knepper                         8/15 
Evelyn Lopatkin              8/15 
Max Balaban               8/16 
Srul Nemet               8/16 
Clara Gray               8/17 
Maurice Halpert               8/17 
Martin Donenfeld              8/18 
Jerry Baron               8/19 

August 19/20 
Rubin Bloness               8/20 
Marion Faffer               8/20 
Louis Fusfeld               8/20 
Harry Levy               8/20 
Bonnie Robbins                8/20 
George Zwanziger              8/21 
Harry Pekor               8/22 
Gertrude Waldman              8/22 
Arthur Abrasley              8/23 
Evelyn Besterman              8/24 
Edna Kaplan               8/24 
Bert Ladinsky                8/24 
Bernard  Seltzer              8/25 
Merril Goshen               8/26 
Harold  Lubin               8/26 
Philip Weiss               8/26 
Morris Wernick              8/26 
Arnold Yourman              8/26 
 

August 26/27 
Eva Bakely     8/28 
Delia Bemaman                          8/28 
Jack Honig                                           8/28 
Ida Polovsky     8/28 
Benjamin Nathan Schenker   8/28 
Sylvia Shindelman    8/28 
Herbert Golden                                    8/29 
Lucille Post     8/29 
Lester Auerbach                                   8/30 
Jean Dennis,                                         8/30 
Ruth J. Frankel     8/30 
Harold  Levenson                                 8/30 
Benjamin   Lipshitz                              8/30 
Ruth Wurtzel                                        8/30 
David  Greenberg                                 8/31 
Alexander Kaplan                              8/31 
Edgar  Sender                                   9/2 
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Federation Accepts Teen Applicants for a New J Team Class 
 

 
The Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey is accepting  
applications for the 2016-2017 J Team Teen Philanthropy program.  A 
select group of 9th-12th grade students meet monthly throughout the 
school year to learn about philanthropy, meet representatives of non-
profit agencies, engage in community service and make charitable  
donations - all with a focus on core Jewish values of giving. The team-
work approach to philanthropic giving makes this program a win-win 
for our community's teens and nonprofit agencies and gives teens the 
tools to begin a life of giving. 
 
J Teamers each make a donation of $125 and use the knowledge they 
acquire to propose and select organizations to fund.  At the end of the 
year, team members decide together which programs will receive  
funding, and how that money is allocated to those programs.   
The program is hosted by the Jewish Federation in the Heart of New 
Jersey.  Applications and information can be found at 
www.jewishheartnj.org/teens.   Please direct all inquiries to  
Linda Benish, J Team Coordinator, at lindab@jewishheartnj.org  or  
732-588-1816.   To learn how you can help support or sponsor this  
program, contact Laura Safran, Director, Community Impact at 
lauras@jewishheartnj.org 
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        © Tamar Messer (2003) 

 

It's Sukkot in the Summer! 
Beginning with Sukkot 2016 we will have a new Sukkah that will  

comfortably seat 40+ people for our annual "Chicken-in-the-Coop"  

celebration. 
 

The Sukkah structure has been received and construction will be 
completed this summer.  It's going to be permanently located in the 
fenced-in area adjacent the back entrance for easy access to the kitchen 
and the sanctuary using the stairs or elevator. 

 
And starting this year, we'll only need to attach new woven bamboo 
S'chach mats to the roof, new woven wall screens and decorate in  

order to complete the Sukkah for celebration of the holiday.  For  
anyone interested, waterproof decorative banners are also available for 
purchase. 

 
You, your children, grandchildren and even great grandchildren have an 
opportunity to participate in this happy project by making a  
donation (through the office) in any amount to help defray the cost of 
the new Sukkah. 

    
Sukkah structure       Bamboo roof mats 
and wall screens 
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2016-2017 YIZKOR BOOK 

Personalized Yizkor Book letters have been mailed out.  If you would like to send 
your own personalized entries in please complete the bottom portion of this page 
and email it to me so that we can insure that your loved one’s names are included 
in this year’s listing.  
 

DEADLINE IS TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2016 
 

Any names received after September 6, 2016 cannot be included.  If you wish to 
find out the names that were included in last year’s Yizkor booklet, please call me 
at the Synagogue office and I will be more than happy to go over it with you.  
Please make every effort to respond in a timely fashion.   
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation, Phyllis Greenberg 
 
(PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY) 
 
IN MEMORY OF: 
 
__________________________________________________________________
______ 
 
MEMORIAL OFFERING BY: 
 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please send a check payable to CONGREGATION BETH OHR in the amount of 
$10.00 per memorial book inscription to: 

P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, NJ 08857 

 
 
You can also use your credit card if you wish—just call Phyllis  in the office with 
your number to insure security of your card.   
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CONGREGATION BETH OHR MEMORIAL FUNDS 

The following is a listing of the Memorial Funds that you may make  
tax-deductible contributions to: 

David Benish Memorial Fund 
Stephen Edwards Memorial Youth Fund 

Elaine Leibowitz Memorial Fund 
Beautification Fund 

Herman & Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund 
Mindy Nightingale Memorial Fund 

Stuart Polovsky Memorial Fund 
Herb Reinstein Memorial Fund 

Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 
***When donating to these funds, please make your checks out to  
CONGREGATION BETH OHR  and write in the fund in the memo portion of 
the check.   

 The Following Donations Have Been Made  
During the Month of July 

 
David Benish Memorial Fund 
Linda and Allan Benish   In Memory of Jeremy Safran’s Beloved Parents 
 
General Fund 
Sarah Ullman      For Aliyah     
 

ETZ CHAIM CHUMASH 
     

 
   

  
              

  
If you are interested in purchasing the new Etz Chaim Chumash, please contact Harriet  
Rabinowitz by e-mail at harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com.  Books may be purchased to  
memorialize someone special or in honor of a simcha. The cost is $54.00 each and checks 
should be made payable to Sisterhood, Congregation Beth Ohr.  The Chumash must be paid in 
full before a bookplate will be affixed. 
 

LARGE PRINT SIDDURIM 
The synagogue owns four large print Siddurim.  If anyone needs one at services, please see  
Ira Donenfeld or Phil Rabinowitz or Larry Fachler. 

 
 

 



Excitement at the Men’s Club 
Shown in top row are Chuck Rogol, Herb Goldenberg and Harvey Cohen starting to get 
the old sand box area ready for the new Sukkah.  Next is Harriet and Bob Weiss’ Amer-
ican flag flying proudly in front of their house on July 4th—Independence Day.   
2nd row: Ian Clark who will become a Bar Mitzvah on Sunday Sep 4 at Beth Ohr with a 
strange kind of Tee Shirt.  Next two are David Honig and Ken Deitz with more great Tee 
Shirts.  And there I am with my old friend Benjamin Franklin at a continuing education 
program. 
On Aug 28 we will have a fanciest and funkiest T Shirt contest.  Start preparing now!    
    

Men’s Club Program of Events (partial listing) 
    

Aug 28—Fanciest and Funkiest T Shirt Contest.   
 The Clark family will provide lox and salads at the breakfast 
 when Ian leads part of the service  
Sep 11 – Men’s Club Photo Sunday 
Sep 18— Israel Bond Program and breakfast following the Minyan  
 honoring Barbara and Herman Schneider   
Oct 16—New Sukkah dedication 
Nov 13 – Foreign Born Members’ Program 
Dec  4 — Sisterhood / Men’s Club Joint program.  Those that went on the Israel trip will show photos and talk about it 
Dec 18 – Gift Book Sunday—Everyone attending the Minyan will receive a free book 
Feb 5 - FJMC World Wide Wrap 
Mar 5 - Sisterhood / Men’s Club Joint program 
Mar 19 – Ed Mendlowitz Financial Program 
May 18 - Men’s Club BBQ and Election—Thursday  
Jun 11 - Men’s Club Installation following Minyan 

 
    

Ed Mendlowitz, Men’s Club President, emcpa1@aol.com  tel 732 890-3344 
    

 If you don’t usually attend, try coming once in a while and see what we have to offer.    
It ain’t what you think it is!  

M ’  C  Minyan Every Sunday. Come and also enjoy a bagel and the camaraderie. 

Join the Men’s Club Triple S Club 

Shul, Schmooze and Schmear 

    

Come 3 extra times in next year and 
join in the fun!   



P  G  

Photo descripƟons 
Top: Lisa Huguenin  [Zussman], Marc and Harrison were  invited  to The White House  to witness  the  signing of  the Frank R 
Lautenberg Safe Chemicals  for  the 21st Century Act.   Lisa  is  shown  introducing  the President before  the  signing and  then 
geƫng a hug from President Obama.   Lisa and Harrison are with Senator Cory Booker at a similar program  in great falls  in 
Paterson, NJ.  They also met Senator Menendez.   
Middle row: Paula Yourman’s grandchildren David and Hannah in PiƩsburgh with the Stanley Cup. (They are Rangers fans, but 
the Stanley Cup is the Stanley Cup!  Next are some of the DayƟmers at a program at Jewish Family Services in Monroe.  
BoƩom row: Roberta and Gene Bernstein with Marilyn and Steve Silverberg in Costa Rica.  Ed Mendlowitz’ brother Ira in Pra-
gue in front of one of the ancient fortresses about a 15 minute walk to from the Pinkas Synagogue and the busy entrance of 
the Pinkas Synagogue.  Beth Ohr has a Torah that was originally in that Synagogue.   



P  G   

Photo descriptions 
Beth Ohr members and past members in Florida Dec 2013:  Photos show clockwise from top left: Paula Yourman, Marilyn Rosen-
berg, Sue Edwards and Fran Kantrowitz; Rhoda and Bernie Silet; Sheila Reinstein and Lillian Rosenberg; Ellie Honig, Marjorie 
and Stu Simon; Paula Yourman and Paula Jeret; Marilyn Rosenberg and Lola Order (Sue did not make it into the photo); Fran 
Kantrowitz and Adina Moseson.   
Bottom row: Harriet Cohen’s husband Hyman and Abe Strasberg putting up Sukkah.  Next is Hyman Cohen and Wayne Atkins 
cooking Falafel at Israeli function at Beth Ohr.  Photos are from late 1960s or early 1970s.  Shown is a young Alice Celeste with 
father Alfred F. Pfeifer.  The sign in front of Beth Ohr announces baby naming of Roberta and Gene Bernstein’s granddaughter. 

Send your photos to be included in 
the Newsletter.   

Email to emcpa1@aol.com 



 
 

References in Torah to Ten Words or  
Ten Commandments: 
 
Exodus 34:28   
Deuteronomy 4:13  
Deuteronomy 10:4  
 
             
 
Photo at left is a window at Congregation Beth Ohr 

The Ten Commandments will be read from the Torah  
on Shabbos August 20—Come if you are able 

 
Aseret Hadibrot – The Decalogue 

The Ten Commandments 
Comparison with the versions from other religions 
(Deut. 5:6-5:18 is shown below, not Exodus 20:2-14) 

 
Commandment 

Abridged from Torah Text 
Jewish Protestant, 

Anglican, 
Orthodox 
Christians 

 
Catholic, 
Lutheran 

 

I am the L-rd your G-d who brought you out 
of the land of Egypt, out of the house of 
bondage. 

1 1 1 

Thou shalt have no other gods before Me. 2   

Thou shalt not make any graven image.  2  

Thou shalt not take the name of the L-rd thy 
G-d in vain. 

3 3 2 

Observe (“Remember” is used in Exodus and 
is used in the Protestant and Catholic 
versions) the Sabbath day, to keep it holy. 

4 4 3 

Honor thy father and thy mother. 5 5 4 

Thou shalt not murder. 6 6 5 

Thou shalt not commit adultery. 7 7 6 

Thou shalt not steal. 8 8 7 

Thou shalt not bear false witness against thy 
neighbor. 

9 9 8 

Thou shalt not covet thy neighbor’s house or 
wife or property, 

10 10 9 

Or [desire] anything that is thy neighbor’s.   10 

 



 
The Beth Ohr NewsleƩer will be including informaƟon about our history leading up to our 

60th Anniversary CelebraƟon in the Spring of 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1986 Ida and Larry Vogel 

1988 30th Anniversary  (opps—it was the 32nd Anniversary) 

1990 DedicaƟon Weekend 

1991 Presidents Weekend 

1992 Wilma and Allen Appel 

1993 Barbara and Bob Lipp 

1994 Ellie and Bob Honig 

1995 Ronnie and Ed Mendlowitz 

1966 Lynne and Ira Marshall 

1997 HarrieƩ and Alfred Feld 

 Vera and Seymour Nussenbaum 

1998 Barbara and Herman Schneider 

 Elaine and Elliot Leibowitz 

1999 Marcia and Perry Trechak 

2000  Elisabeth Gelb 

 Terrie and Stuart Polovsky 

2001 Marilyn and Steve Silverberg 

2002 Susan and Herb Goldenberg 

 Marilyn and Ira Karlstein 

2004 Alice Celeste 

 Fay and Emanuel Cohen 

 Lenore Linder 

 Joyce and Charles Silberstein 

 Paula and Harold Yourman 

2005 Mayor James T. Phillips 

2009 Dr. Ira A. Shapiro 

2010 Rabbi Eugene Wernick 

 Linda and Allan Benish 

 Harriet and Philip Rabinowitz 

2011 Sara Feinman 

 Elisabeth Gelb 

 Sydney Lustgarten 

2016 Alice and David Honig 

 Marty Israel 

 Ryselle and Jeff Perlman 

 DoƩy and Joe Shafran 

 

Journal Dinner Dance Honorees 
Shown a lisƟng of Journal Dinner Dance Honorees 

New Sukkah 
 

Be a part of the action.  
Contribute $18 (or more) 

to help pay for the 
Sukkah.  Send contribu-
tion to Synagogue office 
and write Sukkah on your 

check. 

Support Israel 
And 

Improve Your Cash 
Flow 

 
Buy Israel Bonds.  Come 
to the special program we 
will have on September 

18 honoring  
Barbara and Herman 

Schneider. 
If you want information 

about buying the bonds in 
an IRA or Roth IRA ac-

count contact 
Ed Mendlowitz  

at 732 890-3344. 



 19 

19 

 



 20 

20 
SCRIP 

 
Sisterhood sells Shoprite, Stop ‘n’ Shop, and Acme Supermarket Gift 

Cards.  We also sell Kohl’s Gift Cards. 
 

This ongoing fundraiser helps support Oneg Shabbat and other areas of 
our congregation.  (Sisterhood members receive 5% donor credit of their 

scrip purchase.) 
 

Kohl’s Gift Cards may be used to purchase merchandise or to PAY your Kohl’s charge card in-store so you 
continue to get your discounts. By purchasing Kohl’s Gift Cards you are doing a double mitzvah as these 

card purchases support Kohl’s Cares for Kids charities. 
 

You may contact the following for purchasing scrip  
and/or information: 

 
Monica Atzbi 732-390-5890 

Sharen Silverman 732-266-2389 
Marcia Trechak 609-655-9507 (summer months) 
Phyllis Greenberg --Temple Office 732-257-1523 

 
 

When ordering from Phyllis at the temple office, please try to call in 
your order at least one day earlier and pick up your order during the 

following hours: 10 am-12 noon or 1:30 pm -3:00pm.   
 

Thank you for your support! 
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SISTERHOOD OF CONGREGATION BETH OHR 

 
ANNUAL DUES STATEMENT 

 
2016 – 2017 

 
 

                TEMPLE MEMBERS                $30 
 

                NON-TEMPLE MEMBERS       $39 
 
 
DONOR CREDIT OF $5 WILL BE AWARDED TO MEMBERS WHO 
PAY THEIR DUES ON OR BEFORE WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 
2016. 
 
MEMBERS WHO HAVE NOT REJOINED SISTERHOOD BY  
DECEMBER 31, 2016 FORFEIT ALL PREVIOUSLY  
ACCUMULATED DONOR CREDIT. 
 
 
PLEASE SEND YOUR CHECK TO: 
 
                                      MARJORIE SIMON 
                                      22 TUSCARORA CIRCLE 
                                      OLD BRIDGE, NEW JERSEY 08857 
 
PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND YOUR  
E-MAIL ADDRESS. WE WOULD LIKE TO UPDATE OUR  
SISTERHOOD LIST.  IF YOU HAVE A WINTER ADDRESS, 
PLEASE INCLUDE THAT AS WELL. 
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Congregation Beth Ohr 

P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, New Jersey 08857 

For your convenience, we have included this YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL PLAQUE 
FORM. If you would like to order a plaque, please fill out and return this form with a check 
in the amount of $300 to the Synagogue office. If you have any questions about Hebrew 
names and/or dates, please call Phyllis at the office at 732-257-1523. 

 
 

 (Print Name in Hebrew Here) 
 
 

 
(Date in English)        (Date in Hebrew) 
 

 
PLEDGE 

I hereby authorize you to supply and maintain permanently on your Memorial Tablet, a 
name plate in memory of 
 
 
 
NAME IN FULL _____________________________________ 
 
 
 
for which I agree to pay $300.00. It is mutually agreed that each year, on the Yahrzeit of the 
departed, and, on other appropriate occasions in accordance with Jewish Custom a Memorial 
Prayer will also be said. 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed by    
 
Date   ____________  

 
 
 

Tree of Life  
to honor or memorialize a loved one 

Leaf - $118.00 

  (Print Name in English Here)  
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The deadline for the next newsletter will be  

Noon,  Wednesday,  Aug 10, 2016 
Please send all of your thank yous, articles  

and announcements via e-mail to:   
congregationbethohr@gmail.com    

or call  
Phyllis in  the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523 

“Ritually Speaking” 
If you are interested in 
sponsoring a Kiddush to 
celebrate a simcha, com-
memorate the Yahrzeit of a 
loved one, or “just be-
cause”, contact Phyllis in 
the office at 732-257-1523. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Rabbi Mishkin’s Contact Numbers 
If you need to reach Rabbi Mishkin, please use any of the following phone 
numbers:         

Office Phone  # 732-257-7031 
Home phone  #732-967-6710 after hours for emergencies 

 e-mail address:         rabbijoelmishkin@gmail.com 
Rabbi Mishkin will be available for counseling by appointment. 

. 
 
 

Sisterhood is  selling  
Kohl’s Cares for Kids Gift Cards. 

You may purchase these cards as 
gifts or to pay your bill In the store 
so you can continue to use your 

charge card and get your  
discounts. 

 
For more information and to  
purchase cards, please call  

Monica Atzbi at 732-390-5890  
When ordering Kohl’s please use a 

separate check - not to be  
combined with scrip checks 
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Congregation Beth Ohr 
P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, NJ 08857 

 

Shabbat Candle Lighting Times For August 

Aug 5        7:49 
Aug 12       7:40 
Aug 19       7:31 
Aug 26       7:20 




